

## Veterans Affairs and Rehabilitation

## August – September Bulletin 2021

Congratulations new chairmen. I would like to welcome you to Madam President Dee Ann's "Surf City". We will be "California's Surf Shop". I will be the "surf board", the District Chairmen will be the "tether" to keep us connected to the surf board and Reps and Deps will be "wet suits" to protect us as we are on top of the wave.

I am asking for your support and dedication for the 2021 – 2022 year. I know that this will be a fantastic and successful year for all of us.

As we get started on the year ahead of us here are some things that we can do to help us as we "Catch The Wave".

- \* Check out the fantastic new website (So easy to use and to find things)
- \* Read the VA&R Department Code (Keep It close)
- \* Read the National VA&R Program Actions Plan
- \* After National Convention read the National Supplement to the Program Actions Plan
- \* Attend a Department Workshop whenever possible

Please check out your contact information on the Department Roster making sure that is correct. I want to make sure that I don't miss anyone in our communications.

I can't wait to see all of you again and to meet those of you that I have not had the pleasure of meeting before.

Thank you all for your big caring hearts. You all are angels in disguise.

Remember to be kind to each other. It will make all of us have a better day.

Glenda Schultz - DOC VA&R Chairman

108 Graeagle Ct., Roseville, CA 95678 916-335-3345 grschultz@sbcglobal.net